
 

 

Campbell High School Additions/Modifications 
Extended Working Hours Request 6.16.2020 

 

 
 
To: Russell Martin 
Director of Community Development, City of Smyrna GA 
 
Permit Numbers: 

- Grading Permit: 200409 
- Performing Arts Center Permit: 200412 
- Classroom Addition Permit: 200413 
- Renovation Permit: 200414 

 
Mr. Martin, 
 
Please consider this letter our formal request for extended working hours at the Campbell High 
School project referenced above.  
 
The project consists of an interior/exterior remodel of the existing school, Performing Arts 
Center Addition, Classroom Building Addition and multiple site modifications including: parking 
lot additions, underground storm detention additions, utility relocations, etc. This is a phased 
project that will last through August of 2022. 
 
The site modifications and renovation will be occurring over the school’s summer break and 
must be complete prior to teacher/student return. The other building additions must be 
complete at key milestone dates revolving around the school’s academic calendar as well.  
 
Given the fast paced and critical nature of the schedule and the variables of weather and 
unforeseen conditions on site and in the existing building, later working hours will be required as 
well as weekend work. We therefore request extended working hours to be from 6:00am-
10:00pm Monday-Sunday. 
 
Thank you for your consideration and please don’t hesitate to call if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Zach Nicholson, Project Manager, Carroll Daniel Construction 
Email: znicholson@carrolldaniel.com 
Cell Phone: 404-430-6491 
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